
 
 
 
 
 

 

       January 29, 2019 
       PA-19-01 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Designated Agency Ethics Officials 
 
FROM: Dale A. Christopher, Jr. 
  Deputy Director for Compliance 
 
SUBJECT: Extension of 2019 Annual Confidential Financial Disclosure Deadline for Certain  
  Agencies 
 
 In light of the recent partial government shutdown, the U.S. Office of Government Ethics 
(OGE) is extending the 2019 annual deadline for confidential financial disclosure reports due 
from filers at agencies affected by the shutdown to March 15, 2019. This extension does not 
affect covered agencies’ ability to grant additional filing extensions of up to 90 days, in 
accordance with 5 CFR § 2634.903(d). The deadline for agencies that were not subject to the 
shutdown will remain February 15, 2019. 

 If you have any questions, please contact your OGE Desk Officer. 

 

 

 


